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The National Serology Reference Laboratory, Australia (NRL) provides a national quality assurance programme to the ARCBS laboratories to assure the integrity of their HIV and HCV screening tests.  This risk management strategy for the ARCBS has been employed for HIV screening since 1985 and for HCV testing since 1996.  The quality assurance programme has developed in scope and sophistication and now serves to assure the quality of screening tests and testing for HIV, HCV, HBV and HTLV and for both serological and nucleic acid testing.  Details of NRL programmes are available on www.nrl.gov.au and www.nrlqa.net.au.

Test kits for HIV and HCV are registerable on the Australian Register of Therapeutic Goods.  The NRL evaluates all HIV and HCV test kits used in ARCBS blood screening prior to their being available for distribution in Australia [and New Zealand].  The evaluations are conducted under contract to the Therapeutics Goods Administration.  Once approved the post market performance of the kits is monitored through quality assurance programmes that include a periodic assessment of the testing performance in each laboratory (quality assessment) and the ongoing evaluation of the test kit performance on a day to day basis (quality control).  All ARCBS and CSL Bioplasma laboratories are enrolled in the National QA programme conducted by NRL.  

While the NRL’s programme may not address specifically the terms of reference of the Senate Inquiry, the programme’s evaluation is aligned with ARCBS processes to access the best possible methods in order to eradicate post-transfusion hepatitis and other transfusion transmitted infections.

Addressing the Individual Terms of Reference

a) and d) 
Testing for HIV and HCV was introduced by ARCBS as soon as it  became available.  HIV screening was introduced in March 1985 and HCV testing in 1990.  The most up-to-date and efficacious methods have been used by the ARCBS.  Often the introduction of a new method in a controlled, quality assured manner has been the first in the world.  The risk of post transfusion infection has been assessed by the ARCBS and compares favorably with the lowest in the rest of the developed world.

b)
The collaborations between NRL and ARCBS have been important to maintain currency in testing issues and their quality.  NRL has held a national workshop annually to which international experts are invited to explore current issues.  The meeting has been well attended by ARCBS scientists and virologists.   There is no doubt that methods and information are state-of-the-art.

g)
The new National approach to blood safety should offer advantages in 

· Uniformity of methods for screening.

· Uniform quality measures for risk management.

· Feedback loops between the NBA, ARCBS, NRL and others assuring the quality of materials for blood screening.

· National data bases on quality of testing.

The NRL does not wish to comment on the Terms of Reference beyond its charter.  However, the participation of the ARCBS in the quality assurance programme for laboratory testing is an important mechanism for assuring its ongoing integrity and quality.  The laboratory management of ARCBS and its interaction with NRL assures laboratory issues and practice are most current and of the highest quality.  

A/Professor Elizabeth M. Dax AM, M.D.,B.S.; PhD

Director

National Serology Reference Laboratory, Australia
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